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Re: Arrangements for September


Dear Parents/Carers and Roose families,

We hope that you and your families are staying safe and well and are feeling more confident and optimistic about our situation, as the infection rate in Barrow and the South Lakes has dropped dramatically. All staff have been working hard over the past few weeks and we have been trying to make the last days of school memorable for our year 6s, who are sadly moving on to secondary school. We currently have the majority of year 6 pupils back in school and our two keyworker bubbles are full to capacity.

I would like to start by thanking our Roose community and families for the amazing support, emails, messages and genuine care that has been shown to staff over the past few months. It has been gratefully received and appreciated and has helped to motivate us during these difficult and changing times. I can honestly say that Mrs Jacobs would be immensely proud of our Roose families and staff who have dealt with a range of difficulties and challenges with bravery and empathy. 

Following on from this, I am sure you will all join me in thanking our dedicated staff and governing body who have worked incredibly hard and gone above and beyond. I could not ask for a more supportive and considerate team who have pulled together in adversity and demonstrated great resilience and compassion. We are all definitely ready for a rest this summer break!

Arrangements for September
In line with government and County guidance, we have made extensive arrangements which allow us to fully open for all children in September. We have had to put a number of strategies in place to keep everyone as safe as possible and our paperwork to follow is currently at about 20 pages in length! I will therefore give you the basics which I feel you need to know and if you require further details, please email me at head@roose.cumbria.sch.uk

Start and finish times and entrances 
· Parents and families please restrict pick up and drop off to 1 adult.
· Parents to maintain distance from staff and each other – 2m.
· Children should not arrive at school too early – gates will not open until 8.35am. Children must be collected on time. If adults are late picking up children, they will be returned to the classroom and a message sent to the office to phone the family.
· Please note that reception start on Monday 7th September and are doing a week of mornings and a week of afternoons for the first two weeks. 




	Year Group
	Start time
	Finish time
	Entrance/exit

	Reception – from 7.9.20
	8.40 - 9am (staggered)
	3.15
	Front gate by Reception

	Year 1
	9am
	3.15
	Line up on playground, year 1 door 

	Year 2
	9am
	3.15
	Line up playground, playground door

	Year 3
	8.45
	3pm
	Year 3 classroom, line up front fence

	Year 4
	8.45
	3pm
	Front door, line up on the front fence

	Year 5
	8.45
	3pm
	Playground door, line up playground

	Year 6
	8.45 sent in last so don’t cross with year 4 in corridor
	3pm
	Playground door, line up playground



Key information
· Children will be kept in their class bubble groups as much as possible.
· Children will join into either a Reception and KS1 bubble, a year 3 and 4 bubble or a 5 and 6 bubble for playtimes and lunchtimes.
· Hand washing and sanitising will take place thoroughly during the day.
· Assemblies will take place over Microsoft Teams and in classrooms, there will be no meeting of children from different bubbles in the hall during the school day.
· Teachers and teaching staff are allowed to go between different bubbles. Children may do small group work or tutoring with an adult with children from the same bubble.
· It is important that children are not sent to school if they are unwell or showing signs of COVID 19.
· If a child shows signs of Covid 19, they must be tested and co-operate with the national Track and Trace Scheme. 
· If a child or member of staff tests positive for Covid 19, the bubble will be closed and children will need to self-isolate for 14 days.
· Playtimes, lunches and other activities will all be staggered so that bubbles do not mix.
· Additional cleaning is taking place during the school day to maintain good standards of hygiene.
· Lunches will be provided by the school kitchen and must be ordered online via Lunchshop. Hot and cold lunches will be provided in ‘Grab Bags’ as the kitchen will be working on a limited capacity.
· Curriculum – we will be focusing on maths, English and well-being for the first half term. This will also involve other curriculum areas as teachers will incorporate other subjects into these areas. PE will also be taking place. Please send a fully labelled PE kit and plimsolls into school.
· Meetings in school will be kept to a minimum. Please try to phone school with queries if possible as social distancing is difficult in our entrance hall.
· If you require a meeting with your teacher or Mrs Redhead, please phone school and we can discuss any issues or arrange a suitable time. Mrs Redhead and the teaches will be outside in the mornings and after school so you can catch them to ask any quick questions.
· School uniform – full uniform should be worn and guidance says there is no need to do additional washes. It is good practice to wear clean clothes everyday in school and to shower and wash hair each day but this is up to each family.
· We will be continuing with on-line learning for setting homework activities to minimise items moving between home and school.
· School will not be administering any medication other than inhalers during this time unless by prior agreement.
· Please minimise belongings from home to reading books, packed lunches and drinks bottles and a pencil case if necessary.

Wednesday 2nd and Thursday 3rd September
· Children will spend the first 2 days in their new classroom with their previous year teacher. This is so children have time to see their old teacher and enjoy some special activities together. They still line up and use the times for their new year group on the chart above.
· On Friday they will see their new teachers. Year 5 will have Mrs Andrews and Mrs Redhead for the first 2 days and then will start with Ms Stevens on the Friday.

Breakfast and afterschool club
· Nursery will not be able to accommodate breakfast and after school club in their building, due to the crossing of bubbles.
· School will operate the breakfast and after-school clubs from September within the bubbles.
· This will be available for children who have already been using this provision. If you feel you have no alternative and have not used this before, please contact head@roose.cumbria.sch.uk about this.
· If you have used the provision before and would still like to use it, please contact head@roose.cumbria.sch.uk ASAP to reserve a place and I will send out further details.
· Breakfast club will run from 8am until 8.45/9am and after-school club will run from the end of the school day until 4.30pm. We are relying on school staff to do this so the hours have been reduced.

Please remember, that if you or your family are struggling during this difficult time, please contact school and we may be able to signpost you for some support. These are difficult times for everyone and we all have good days and bad days. Try to keep yourselves safe, healthy and happy as a priority before doing any home-learning.

 
Best wishes,



Jenny Redhead
Acting head teacher
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